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County Office Building Health and Safety 

Guidelines Extended through September 30th & 

Public Meeting Updates 

 
For immediate release, to continue the protection of the health and safety of County employees 
and the public, Kendall County Board Chairman Scott R. Gryder has extended the following 
requirements for the Kendall County Office Building, located at 111 W Fox St., Yorkville IL 60560 
through September 30, 2020:   
 

1. All visitors are encouraged to park in the north parking lot, and must enter from the north end 

of the building. A separate entrance and exit are provided.  

2. The South entrance to the building will remain closed.  Masks are required for everyone 

entering the Kendall County Office Building.  Please sanitize your hands upon entering the 

building. 

3. Please follow all safety and social distancing requirements posted in the building.   

 
Due to renovations at the Kendall County Office Building, all meetings of the County Board and 
Forest Preserve District will take place in the Kendall County Historic Courthouse starting on 
September 3, 2020.  Please excuse the additional traffic in and around the office building during 
the renovations.  
 
Additionally, Kendall County remains in phase 4 of the Governor’s Restore Illinois Plan.  In this 
phase, in person meetings of up to 50 people with social distancing, is permitted.  As a result, 
starting on September 7, 2020 Kendall County Board Chairman Scott R Gryder has determined 
that in person meetings of the County Board, including standing and special committees, are 
prudent and practical and therefore will resume.  Masks are required for everyone in attendance, 
unless they are speaking.  Social distanced (at least 6 feet apart) seating is available for the public 
and board members. Since the CDC still suggests working from home where possible, a remote 
attendance option for members of the public and press will continue to be available.  Staff 
will post a remote attendance memo along with all meeting agendas.   
 
Due to expected lengthy in person wait times, and in an effort to keep everyone safe, the public is 
strongly encouraged to conduct business by phone, mail, drop box, or e-mail when possible.   
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Kendall County Treasurer’s Office 
111 W Fox. St Rm 114 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4124 
treasurer@co.kendall.il.us 
 
Kendall County Clerk’s Office 
111 W Fox St. Rm 220 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4104 
Web_Email_County_Clerk@co.kendall.il.us 

 
Kendall County Assessor’s Office 
111 W Fox St. Rm 303 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4146 
assessor@co.kendall.il.us 
 
Kendall County Recorder’s Office 
111 W Fox St. Rm 104 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4112 
Web_Email_County_Recorder@co.kendall.il.us 

 
Kendall County Board 
111 W Fox St Rm 316 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4171 
kcboard@co.kendall.il.us 

 
Kendall County Administrative Services 
111 W Fox St Rm 316 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4171 
kcadmin@co.kendall.il.us

Kendall County Planning Building & Zoning 
111 W Fox St Rm 203 
Yorkville, IL 60560 
(630)-553-4141 
kc_pbz@co.kendall.il.us     

Kendall County GIS 
Geographic Information Systems 
(630)-553-4212 
kcgis@co.kendall.il.us 
https://maps.co.kendall.il.us/portal/hom
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